
NOTE TO COMMISSION 
July 6, 2010 
 
Legistar ID # 17835 
Landmarks Ordinance Revisions 
 
University Heights Historic District 
100 square foot addition – Public Hearing Notice History 
 
The Ordinance was amended in 1994 to require a public hearing for any new 
buildings, accessory buildings or additions to existing buildings that are over 100 
square feet in size in the University Heights Historic District.  Upon the review of 
numerous files, it seems this change in process was in response to the 1993 
proposal to build a new residence at 2118 Chadbourne Avenue and the resulting 
neighborhood outcry for a more straightforward process that included public 
opinion. 
 
Related historic documents are attached. 
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